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Telephone: 01584 872766    email: admin@st-laurenceprimary.com

Friday 4th April 2025

Please could we remind parents to telephone or email the school before 9am to notify us of any 
absence. admin@st-laurenceprimary.com 01584 872766. If we do not hear from you children will 
be marked as unauthorised.

9 Girls Semi-Final
On Thursday we hosted Old Hall in the semi-finals, our 
girls played so well and we are very proud of 
them.  Unfortunately, we lost but not once did the girls 
heads go down, they kept playing hard until the end.  We 
lost six nil but in the second half not a goal was scored so 
we improved as the game went on. They should all go 
away with their heads held high as they did brilliantly, well 
done girls.

Courtesy Cup
This week’s courtesy cup goes to Maggie-
Wilson Mayor, she is always courteous 
and engages in lovely conversations with 
adults and children, she will always ask 
how they are, well done Maggie.
Last week’s courtesy cup winner was 
Henry Jones was always being so polite. 

 

Swimming Gala

Last week we attended the
Ludlow Swimming Gala, all
of our children made us very
proud, swimming their best against some very 
competitive swimmers, well done to everyone.  A 
special mention go to;
Gloria Monteiro-Porter for coming 2nd in her 
breaststroke race
Henry Caine for coming 2nd in his backcrawl and front 
crawl race
Olivia Price for coming 3rd in backcrawl

Well done to all of you.

Netball

Well done to our Year 5/6 netball team 
who represented our school last week 

and have got themselves through to the 
South Shropshire Finals next week in 

Church Stretton.

Tag Rugby

We took two tag rugby teams to Church Stretton last 
week and both of out teams have qualified for the South 
Shropshire finals which they will take part in next week, 
well done to everyone.

http://www.st-laurenceprimary.com/


*Club Update*

We would like to inform all parents/carers that from next term we be transitioning our After School 
Club registration process to an online booking system via School Money. We hope that this 
change will ensure that all families have an equal and fair opportunity to book a spot for their child 
on a first come first serve basis. Our clubs are always very popular so streamlining the process is 
necessary.

Going forward, each club will be a set price and will be preloaded on to the School Money 
app with limited spaces – you will be notified when these are going live. If you wish to book your 
child on to their preferred club, then payment will be needed to secure their place through the app 
at the time of booking. Once all spaces have been allocated for a club the option will no longer be 
available on the app so you will be able to see when clubs have been filled.

Next terms clubs will be going live next Thursday 10th April at 4pm – we are unable to reserve 
places in advance. Please note, you will be unable to book your child on to any new clubs until 
previous club arrears have been settled.

Orienteering

Year 5 had a great time orienteering in the sunshine this yesterday. With maps in hand 
and teamwork in action, they navigated their way over Carding Mill valley explored the 
great outdoors and put their problem-solving skills to the test.

The warm weather made it even more enjoyable, and there were plenty of smiles and 
high-fives as they successfully found their way to each checkpoint. Well, done, Year 5

Unnamed School Uniform
Please could you ensure all uniform is clearly labelled. We have 
lots of lost items and it is difficult to get them back to their 
rightful owner when they are not labelled.



Diary Dates

April
4th PTA Spring pop up event

8th Year 1 Discovery Centre

9th Easter Service – St Laurance‘s Church 10.30am

11th VIP DAY KS1 Lion Team

14th -25th Easter Holidays
29th Parents information evening Math Mastery KS

30th Year  4 swimming

May
5th Bank holiday – school closed

6th Height and Weight Check YR & Y6

7th  Year 4 swimming

12th  Year 6 SATS Week

14th  Year 4 swimming

21st  Year 4 swimming

26th - 30th  May half Term

June
25th  Year 6 London Trip

26th  Year 6 London Trip

27th  Year 6 London Trip

July
1st  Year 6 Induction Day – Ludlow School

16th  Leavers Service – St Laurence's Church 10.30am

21st  Summer Holidays 
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